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We now have FOUR new 

activity groups. These 

groups, along with current 

ones, will be featured at the 

annual Kickoff Koffee. Stop 

by, renew your member-

ship, get information and 

sign up for activities, and 

have some refreshments 

with friends. Here is more 

about our new groups. 

Crazy for Cooking: leader, 

Diane Bukatman-Rankin 

If you are crazy about cook-

ing, love learning new tech-

niques and skills, discover-

ing new recipes and cui-

sines, and making new 

friends with whom you can 

then share a meal, then this 

from Richard Purdy 

to stop by and sign up for 

your favorite activities, in-

cluding four new groups 

(see below).  

If you have an idea about 

an activity that you would 

like to see added, please 

submit your suggestion to 

our Activity Group Leader, 

Frank McVeigh. We look 

forward to seeing you on 

the 13th.  

The next ENN Board meet-

ing will be held on August 

8. As always, members are 

welcome to attend.  

Welcome to the new ENN 

Board. At our first meeting 

in July the interaction and 

ideas were great. One topic 

we covered was the pro-

cessing of and responsibil-

ity for the new liability 

waiver forms. We agreed 

that membership updates 

will be considered complete 

upon receipt of both the 

dues and the waiver forms 

from participating house-

hold members.  

Evergreen Fire and Rescue 

Chief Wegee spoke to the 

Board about an upcoming 

tax initiative supporting his 

organizationôs growing un-

funded responsibilities and 

operating expense short-

falls. We discussed ways 

that ENN might help.  

Reminder: Our annual 

Kickoff Koffee for mem-

bership and activity regis-

tration will be at the Bergen 

Park Fire and Rescue Sta-

tion on Saturday, August 

13, from 9 a.m. to noon. 

Refreshments will be 

served. Even if you have 

renewed your membership 

by mail, you are welcome 

Presidentôs Message  

New Activity Groups from Frank McVeigh 

 

Important Dates 

¶ August 8:  ENN 
Board meeting at 
9:30 a.m. at the 
Bergen Park Fire 
Station 

¶ August 13:  ENN 
Kickoff Koffee from 
9 a.m. to noon at 
the Bergen Park 
Fire Station 

¶ August 17:     
Happy Hour at   
Cedar 65 (see p. 4) 
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is definitely the group for 

you!  

We will meet on the third 

Friday of each month at 

11:00 a.m., for approxi-

mately 2 to 3 hours, in the 

kitchen at Vitamin Cottage 

in Bergen Park. The price of 

each food-a-thon will vary  

according to what we are 

cooking and the number of 

attendees, but will be no 

more than the cost of the 

food. Knives and cutting 

boards will be available for 

our use.  

If you have any special re-

quests for techniques or 

recipes for us to include in 

Please welcome new 

members: Lilian 

Peeters and David 

and Connie Pezdric 

future months, please send 

an e-mail to Diane at   

pastrydiva@gmail.com. 

Guysô Breakfast: leader, 

John Dunlop (formerly part 

of Serendipity). The Guysô 

Breakfast is the second 

Tuesday of each month. 

We meet for breakfast at 

8:30 a.m. at a local dining 

establishment and are fin-

ished between 9:30 and 10 

a.m. We are all about en-

joying good food, fellow-

ship, and meeting new 

people. There is no agenda 

and no meeting. You sit 

where you want, enjoy 

talking with guys about 

Continued on next page 

When you send in your $30.00 renewal checks this year, please include a waiver form for each 

household member. Each form must be witnessed by an adult. I have received many incomplete 

renewals (about 30% of those submitted to date). If yours is incomplete, I will send you an e-mail. 

Please get the corrected forms to me ASAP so I can include you in the 2016/2017 membership 

list. If you have not yet renewed, please be sure to send me all the forms, and include witness 

signatures on each waiver form. Thanks. 

Membership from Bob Luhrs 



ENN Newsletter, August 2016ðPage 2 

 

Ladiesô Golf 

 

Activity group 

information is 

listed on the 

last page of 

each monthly 

newsletter. 

whatever. You pay your bill 

and you are on your way. 

Come when you can and 

meet some of the most inter-

esting guys you will ever 

know. If you are interested in 

learning more or being on 

the e-mail list, contact John 

at jdunlop3rd@gmail.com 

Mah Jongg for Beginners: 

leader, Jo Ann Watts 

Learn to play Mah Jongg 

(youôve always wanted to). A 

beginnerôs group designed to 

introduce you to this intri-

guing Chinese tile game. 

Easier than bridge, it is still a 

challenging game of skill, 

Jean and Mike Wells hosted FIVE boisterous bridge tables at their lovely home on Friday, July 

22. We all had a wonderful evening, especially the top scorers: Tim Sooter and Pat 

Haines. Lady Luck seems to be quite fair in sharing her good fortune month to month. Thank 

you to Jean and Mike!  

Our continued beautiful mountain summertime August Friday night ñdoò will be hosted by  

Carol and Jim Hunsaker. Details will be sent via e-mail at the beginning of the month, and 

sign-ups will follow for those available and interested. We welcome all participants and skill 

levels. We play ñparty-styleò bridge, which allows partner switching every five to six 

hands. Please call Pat Haines at 303-674-1317 for details.   

Bridge 

Activity 
Group          
Updates 

strategy, and luck. The 

game has a very social envi-

ronment, and you are sure 

to connect with others and 

make new friends. We will 

meet the first Wednesday  

and possibly third Friday 

mornings each month at 

HearthFire Books. For more 

information, contact Jo Ann 

at jowatts@msn.com 

Fine Wine Tasting: leader, 

Thomas Berry (This is a  

separate group from the 

ENN Wine Tasting groups.)   

Les D®gustateurs (The Wine 

Tasters) is a group that fo-

cuses on wine education. 

The groupôs goal is to educate 

and expose its members to 

domestic and international 

ñfine winesò and wine making. 

We meet in membersô homes 

to taste quality wines and 

learn about the grapes, the 

region, and the winemakers, 

while sharing a meal with 

friends. Meets the first Satur-

day evening, every other 

month. The host picks the 

theme and selects the wines. 

Members bring complemen-

tary food dishes and share 

equally in the cost of the 

wine. For more information, 

contact Thomas at  

thomaswberry2@gmail.com. 

Ladiesô Golf has begun at Evergreen Golf Course. It is a non-

competitive player's nine holes on Wednesday mornings at 9:10 

and 9:20ða great way to improve your game. Lunch afterwards at 

the Keys is optional. Just e-mail me if you would like to play (it is 

not necessary to play every Wednesday). Enjoy the summer!  

June was a tough month. High runoff and rainy days made fishing difficult. July has been a 

BIG improvement for fishing! Everybody has a busy summer calendar. We are finally getting a 

couple of trips going: Russ Asher and John Klitzke are floating the Colorado River on July 27. 

Bob Snyder and John Russell are making that trip on August 4. We will let you all know how it 

was. Also, we will work on getting out later in August and in September. 

From John Klitzke, 303-548-4221 

Fly Fishing 

From Katy Lynch, ktklynch@aol.com 

Wine Tasting Group 6 

Pam and Barry Solomon treated their wine group to an 

assortment of delicious Spanish wines and amazing food 

at a ñGoing Back to Riojaò night at their home on July 16. 

Everyone enjoyed Barryôs gourmet tapas and much more 

(yes...that food at right is a photo of some of the selec-

tions!), as well as a tour of the Solomonôs beautiful new 

home (including a true chefôs kitchen).  

Muchas gracias! 

tel:303%20674-1317
tel:303-548-4221
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It is hot out there! So let's have some fun to beat the heat. Allow us to get right to the point and 

tell you about the Serendipity events planned for August. Remember, some of these groups have 

a limit on the number of people who can participate, so, as always, get your responses in early!  

Monday, August 15 - Lend-a-Book: Another fun group for those who love to read (but 

may not always have the time!)  Bring a book or two that you have enjoyed and loan them to an-

other member. Your books will eventually be returned to you, so be sure to put your name inside. 

This month we will be meeting at Marion Driesôs lovely home, where a delicious brunch will be 

served. The meeting begins at 9:30 a.m. We can carpool from the Big R Parking lotðplease be 

there by 9:20 a.m. 

Friday, August 19 - Poker Night: Poker Night is sooo much fun. We will meet at 6:30 

p.m. at the home of our gracious hosts, Tanya and Alan Ashworth, to enjoy a tasty potluck dinner, 

followed by an evening of Texas Hold'em. Five bucks buys you 50 chips. Prize money is divided 

into first, second, and third prizes to the players who have the most chips at evening's end. Do 

join us. This could be your lucky night. 

Monday, August 22 - Women Aging Gracefully (WAG): This group of gracefully aging 

women meets to discuss subjects of interest to "mature" females. Participants are asked to keep 

confidential the content of these meetings. The topic of discussion for August will be announced at 

a later date. We have found this group to be a source of bonding among its members. It warms 

the heart. We gather at 10:00 a.m. and light snacks are served. Carpooling is also possible, and 

will be arranged as we get closer to the meeting date. 

Tuesday, August 30 - Gals' Breakfast: Let's visit an old favorite, Lucille's Creole Caf®, 

2852 W. Bowles Avenue in Littleton. This friendly and accommodating establishment features 

comfort food with a New Orleans influence. If you have not been there before, check out the web-

site and you will see why we are planning to return. We will carpool, leaving from the UPS park-

ing lot in Bergen Park at precisely 9:30 a.m. 

That just about does it for August. Darla is still up to her eyeballs in moving boxes, so please send 

your replies this month to Laurie at: badcats@hotmail.com if you'd like to participate in 

any or all of these activities. We would love to see you there. 

From Darla Schwartz and Laurie Harmon Limbert  

The July potluck was held at the home of Ossie and Kate McCollum. It was one of those rare per-

fect nights in July when we could sit out all evening on the deck. Their dining room opens up to 

the deck and even if you sat inside, it felt as if you were on 

the deck enjoying the lovely view and the warm weather. 

Thank you Kate and Ossie.  

August's potluck is on the same day as the ENN Koffee Kick-

off, August 13, at the home of Mark and Linda Bolinger. 

Please support the kickoff event and come to my booth to 

chat. If you have any changes to your e-mail etc., let me 

know. If you want to opt out of potluck for any reason, you 

can let me know that, too. This is a great group, and we 

welcome newcomers or neighbors to give us a try.  

From Rose Warren, rosejohnwarren@q.com 

Serendipity  

Potluck 

Activity 
Group          
Updates 

Sporting Clays  

The group shot at Kiowa Creek Sporting Clays on June 28. We 
had an excellent run-out with 11 shooters. Our next shoot will 
be August 23.  

From Alan Palestine, eyeretired@gmail.com 

Left to right: Frank McVeigh, Ben Clark, Mike   

Bornhouser, Sam Smith, Cary Board, Bill Deeley, 

Tim Limbert, Jim Hurd, John Dunlop, Tim Sooter  

mailto:badcats@hotmail.com
mailto:rosejohnwarren@q.com
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Programs and Socials  

 

The July Happy 

hour at Cactus 

Jackôs 


